MINUTES, HENDERSON CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING, WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 22, 2017
Mayor Menne called meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. at the meeting room in the City of Henderson to discuss operations of the Henderson Fire District with Henderson and Jessenland Township, members of the Henderson Area fire district and city staff.  Present were council members Randy Tiegs, Kelly Braun, Robyn Geldner, and Jim Wartman.  Also present were Lindsey Dhaene, Cody Boelter, Bryan Petzel, Greg graham, Eric Helgerson, Jeff Steinborn, Mike savage, Eric Rice, Adam Arnst, Troy Koester, Kent Tostenson, Sven Mattson, Robert Ruppe, Pat Anderly, Maynard Rucks, Roger Reinhardts, Bobbie Harder, Alison Jones and other members for the Henderson and Jessenland Township Boards.
Mayor Menne welcomed everyone and members introduced themselves.

Mayor Menne provided and overview of the meeting.  City Attorney Jones gave of summary of district operations to date from the City of Henderson perspective.  Attorney Ruppe who was representing the townships provided a summary of district operations from inception to date.

Discussion and comments for over an hour from staff, elected officials, members of the department of the good and bad as it related to the district.  In the end it was agreed morale needs to continue to improve; more firefighters are needed; members of the Henderson Fire Department need to be more involved with management and operations; everything needs to be more transparent; leadership skills needs to be developed throughout the department but most importantly lines of communications need to remain open.
Ultimately it was agreed that the concept to continue the Henderson Fire District as it is currently constituted should remain in place with the goal of adhering to the above discussion points.  Electing leadership, updating current SOPS and developing bylaws will be worked on first.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.  

   Respectfully Submitted
   Lon Berberich, City Clerk

